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General  
This year we saw a number of quite important developments in the Duneaton Community Council (DCC) projects, roles and responsibilities.  
As always the aims and objectives of the DCC are the provision of non-political and impartial support to our community across a broad range of concerns, 
complaints and requests for assistance that come before the Community Council from a variety of sources, be it either groups or individuals.  
Our objective is to provide an unprejudiced voice for the community we serve and I would encourage members of our community to come along to the 
meetings held in Roberton Village Hall on the first Tuesday of each month at 7.30 pm where you will be made very welcome.  
 
Micro Grants  
We continue to manage monies from both the Clyde Wind Farm Fund and other funding sources. 
The Micro grant application scheme continues to be popular for funding local community based projects and we hope that community engagement will 
continue to access this excellent method of funding.  
As alluded to in the 2016/17 chairman’s report I announced that the DCC had been ring-fenced considerable funding from SSE through their Clyde Wind 
Farm Extension fund.  
This funding would allow our community to apply for funds for projects they wish to implement in their local areas. 
In view of this the DCC felt that a survey of those communities should be taken to get a broader understanding of what was being looked for in those areas 
and as such tenders were invited from suitable companies to carry out this survey.    
Following presentations and submissions from several companies, Eglintoun Consulting in partnership with Taylor Nisbet were invited to present their 

plans and proposed costings for a community survey to the DCC in person. The DCC felt Eglintoun Consulting best suited the needs, objectives and limited 

funds available to conduct such a survey. When completed, this will allow the DCC to better understand the needs and aspirations of our community in 

taking the management of this new funding forward.  

 

Road/South Lanarkshire Council Spending  
The following is a breakdown of road repairs and reinstatements in the DCC and surrounding areas as supplied by South Lanarkshire Council, Roads Department: 
 
Carriageway Re-tread 
Bodinglee Rd from Gas Gov to end –£37k 
Howgate Rd, Carmichael – £33k 
 
Surface Dressing   
B7076 Harthope North – £71k 
A702 Crawford South exit to roundabout - £78k 
C15 Andershaw Road - £30k 
 
Capital Carriageway Resurfacing  



B740 Crawfordjohn - £118k 
A702 Crawford roundabout _ £90k 
B797 Leadhills - £101k 
B7055 Wiston - £79k 
A73 Roberton - £143k 
B740 Crawfordjohn - £166k 
B7076 Harthope - £55k 
B7076 Littleclyde £80k 
B740 Blackburn - £85k 
B7055 Motocross - £79k 
 
Capital Footways 
Main Street Leadhills - £27k 
 

Community Council Liaison Group  
The Community Council Liaison Group (CCLG) continues to meet, maintaining a conduit between SSE and the Community Councils affected by their 
respective developments. The committee is hosted by SSE Renewables and comprises of 2 representatives from each community council affected by their 
developments.  
 
Planning Updates  
 
The 3rd planning application from Patterson’s of Greenoakhill to site a sand and gravel quarry at Overburns Farm in Lamington was unanimously rejected by 
the South Lanarkshire Council Full Planning Committee on the 10th of May 2018, however Patersons have notified the Planning and Environmental Appeals 
Division (DPEA) of the Scottish Government of their intention to appeal that decision. The full appeal documents and submissions can be found at by 
clicking the following link. 
 
https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/CaseDetails.aspx?ID=119843 
 
There are no other outstanding planning issues. 
 
Clyde Wind Farm Fund (CWFF)  
Duneaton Community Council continues to have two seats on the Clyde Wind Farm Fund funding panel committee.  
 
Communication  
Our online presence continues to extend the DCC’s reach and ability to capture local opinion as required. Our Facebook page is up to 160  ‘likes’, and 163 
‘followers’ and I would encourage our community to visit both our Facebook page and website where there is a raft  of information about the DCC. 
 
These can be visited by clicking on the links below. 
 
https://www.facebook.com/DuneatonCommunityCouncil/ 

https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/CaseDetails.aspx?ID=119843
https://www.facebook.com/DuneatonCommunityCouncil/


  
https://duneatoncc.weebly.com/ 
 
Conclusion  
I am pleased to report that the future of Duneaton Community Council is secure and in good health, with many projects ongoing and many under 
development in both 2017/18 and 2018/19.  
We can look forward to another year with our Community Council, being at the vanguard of our community whom we serve, in providing that much 
needed voice for our community.  
As you will be aware this will be my last term in office as Chairman and I will be standing down at our next AGM in November 2018.  
I would like to take this opportunity to register my sincere thanks to all those members and local councillors, both past and present who continue to 

support our community and who have greatly assisted me in my journey as Chairman. Without your support and dedication our community would be a 

much poorer place and my responsibility as Chairman more challenging. 

In closing, may I also use this occasion to wish you all a very Merry Christmas and a Happy and prosperous New Year.  
 
John McLatchie  
Chairman  
Duneaton Community Council 

 

AGM Treasurer’s Statement  
November 2017-end October 2018 South Lanarkshire Council Grant Account (Restricted Use) 
 

 

 

https://duneatoncc.weebly.com/?fbclid=IwAR0Vp4sFlvYB2CGaB3nVtjkWNcWX3A6MNsMf3EkXvnzwJP4d5Dfe2Z-gJYw


  



November 2017-end October 2018 General Account (Includes ringfenced Clyde Wind Farm Fund micro grant, 

Ventient Energy Glenkerie grant and SSE CWFF Extension monies) 

 
 

 



 

Anne Jefferies 
Treasurer 
Duneaton Community Council 

 


